
Month in Review – History Center –October 2013 

Article to be Published 

 The Avalon History Center curator J. Angemi has had an article accepted for publishing 

with at least one historical journal.  The Inclusive Museum has vetted and approved Mr. 

Angemi’s article titled Lenape; The Grandfather People, for publishing in a spring 

addition of their journal.  As a contributor Mr. Angemi will serve on a panel of history 

professionals in article peer review and submission.  The article is also being reviewed 

by the William and Mary Quarterly, but has not yet been approved for printing. 

 
Above:  Selected chapters from the article. 

Webinar 

 Avalon History Center curator J. Angemi has created a webinar, to be held November 

19th, that studies the Lenape people of southern New Jersey and beyond.  This work 

takes an in depth review of Delaware Valley first peoples and introduces new material 

that has never been published before. 

Collaboration & Art exhibit 

 The Avalon History Center is in the process of finalizing plans for an exhibit featured by 

the Society of New Jersey Artist.  This exhibit will feature work created by Cape May 

county artist and beyond.  While no date is set as of yet a springtime showing is the 

goal. 

Researchers Served 

 The Avalon History Center served two specific researchers for the month of October.  

One dealt with the 1962 storm and the second with specific early island architecture. 

 



 

Loan Return 

 The Long term object loan provided by the Powhatan Renape Nation has been returned 

as per loan agreement.  All objects were photographed and cataloged with condition 

reports before the return.  The Avalon History Center and its staff would like to thank 

the Powhatan Renape Nation for the generous support and long term loans they 

provided. 

 
Above:  Photographs of objects before and after packing. 

Civic Organizations meet at the History Center’s Library Room. 

 The Avalon Garden, Dune & Beach Trail initiative, and Women’s Civic Club all hosted 

their monthly meetings at the History Center.   

 
 

 


